
The Proposal is based off of the 2018-2019 participation rates not the past two years of free
lunch

The Proposal is also based off of the newest reimbursement rates for lunch and breakfast listed
below.
Breakfast

Free $1.97

Reduced $1.67

Paid $0.33

Lunch

Free $4.41

Reduced $4.01

Paid $0.85

Using this information and speaking with several districts at admin days I recommend the
following prices:
Elementary
Lunch: 3.50
Breakfast: 2.25

Secondary
Lunch:  3.60
Breakfast:  2.25

Adult lunch: 4.25

Previous Prices were
SY 19-20
Prices
Breakfast $2.20
Lunch $3.45
Adult $3.95

At these prices we would budget for an approximate General Fund transfer at the end of the
year of nearly 80,000.  I believe this is the worst case scenario.

Teri and I are looking at end of the year financials to determine if there is an additional lump sum
to transfer at the end of this year to build the lunch fund up a little bit more so next year's
transfer wouldn't need to be as large.  As I am building the proposed budget I will base the
transfer off of how much we transfer this year and then anticipated 80,000 needed.



Dierdra and I met a little while yesterday with Mr. Pfeil.  He shared a program from the Nebraska
Cattleman's association called Nebraska Beef in Schools.  It is a program that solicits donations
from local beef producers to have their beef served as the protein offering in our lunch program.
This would significantly reduce some of the food costs and simultaneously improve the quality of
the food served (hopefully increasing participation).  I am also looking at the number of times we
are using disposable items such as styrofoam trays and plastic silverware instead of reusable
items.  These are expenses we can manage.

As I compared our district to other districts such as Oakland, we have twice as many staff and
run two kitchens to their 1.  Our expenses are higher for this reason.  When compared to
Arlington, a similar story unfolds.  Arlington has 4 employees to our 8 just like Oakland-Craig.
West Point’s prices are the closest to ours (see images below)







Although I do not love the idea of an 80,000 GF obligation at the end of this year, I think this is a
somewhat reasonable approach given the unique dynamics of this situation.  I will be running
monthly lunch fund audits to keep very close tabs on expenses and revenues and will share this
with the finance committee.  I will observe ways to try and become more efficient with our
resources so our expenses do not get out of hand.

In the strategic plan survey results both elementary and secondary students had the quality of
food as their number one thing they wanted to improve.  I think this could be a ripe opportunity
to partner with local producers to bring higher quality vegetables and beef into our school
nutrition program.


